Hot Line Number 201 - 12 August 2021

President's Forum

The 2021-2022 Programme Book is almost ready to go to print.

This is your last chance to update any of your personal details that you wish to have in the Programme Book this season.

Send your new phone numbers, name of partner, or physical address to theclub@burnsidebowlingclub.com to let us know of any important change or call our Secretary, Jill Lee, 027 364 4834

Volunteer Survey- An online Volunteer survey will arrive in your email inbox in the next week or so. We would appreciate you taking a few minutes to complete this so that we can find helpers when needed. For those who don't have email, or can't open links, we will have paper forms for you at Opening Day, 4pm, Saturday 4th September.

Centre Events – The 2021 / 2022 programme is finalised. If you wish to enter, click on the link, or go to the Bowls Canterbury website to enter online. http://bowlscanterbury.co.nz/enter-events/

Interclub Events – A sheet of Interclub events will be provided with our Programme Book for you to indicate which events you wish to participate in and your availability.

Friday 20 August - Daffodil Evening from 4.30pm. Raising money for the Cancer Society, we will have Happy Hour drinks from 4.30pm to 6pm, and some light refreshments. Many of us know someone who has been touched by Cancer, and it's a way of supporting a very helpful organisation.

Bowls Canterbury news - Friday is Emily Belton's last at Bowls Canterbury in her Development and Youth role. Emily's contribution to the development of our game has been enormous and she is leaving us in a much stronger place than when she started. Continuing the tradition of employing a university graduate Erica Ayres is joining us and will pick up some of this role on a part time basis.

65th Wedding Anniversary



congratulate them on reaching this milestone.

Keith and Judith MacFarlane married 65 years today. We

















Bar Duty

The roster for next week is as follows

Monday 16thAugust, Robert Clark 4.00 to 6.30

(also shift manager for the week)

20th August, Dave Straker Friday 4.00 to 6.30 21st August Bruce Wakefield Saturday 4.00 to 6.30

Sponsors of the week



Suburban Earthworks Ltd. undertake all types of earthworks, from driveways to footpaths to tennis courts to patios and paving and more. For any work we undertake for anyone, who, when ordering the work, signals Burnside Bowling Club as the benefactor, we will donate 5% of the total

invoice, (capped at \$500) to your Club, on receipt of full and final payment for the work completed until 31 December 2021. Inquiries can be made by phone to Barry Bunting on 021895063 or via email to Brad at suburbanearth@gmail.com



Good business is all about the fundamentals
Putting the right systems in place and getting the best
available information to ensure you make the most of what
you have. Contact Brent or Adele at Ainger Tomlin
3430046 or email@aingertomlin.co.nz

First Aid



There are first aid kits in the ladies locker room, the bar cupboard, one the kitchen downstairs and the green keeper has one in the cupboard above his bench. The AED is in the foyer by the lift. There is a wheelchair normally in the men's locker room, and the bed in the ladies' locker room is available.

Burnside U26 Singles tournament

Burnside Under 26 Singles Tournament

Friday 8 - Sunday 10 October

Bowls NZ has confirmed it will be streaming some games from this year's event to Sky Sport Next. Also, in an exciting initiative, two players from the Cook Islands have been given direct entry into the field of 32. This will be a great opportunity to provide our NZ players with international competition while also supporting youth bowls in the Cook Islands.

As has always been the case we need to markers for this tournament. Hamish Wilson will be coordinating this task and a call to him to volunteer would be most helpful.

Lounge hire

On Friday night 13 August the Lounge has been hired for a private function so could members please vacate the Lounge by 6-45pm

Umpire's corner

Question (LXIII)

When has play started in a game?

Answer

When the jack has been delivered by the first player in the first end. (Law 5.3.1)

Question (LXIV)

Can a player at the head place a cloth on the green to indicate to the player on the mat the position of either the jack or a bowl?

From the Editor's desk

"A cry out for help is not a sign of weakness."